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A word from the manager……





Little Stars Newsletter


September 2015





We will be sending invoices out by e-mail in the future so it is important for us to have the correct information.


Please highlight the e-mail account that you wish your invoice be sent to.  


Keep your eye out for special offers we have running from time to time.  They are displayed on the outer porch door and on our website.


Buggy Park – As the weather will be getting worse we do need to ask you to fold your buggies if you want to leave them in the buggy park.  Some days we may have 8 – 10 buggies and if they are not folded there is not enough room for them all and they could end up getting wet.
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On 25th September we will be saying goodbye to Rita as our nursery chef, the numbers of children are constantly increasing a full time chef is required, as much as Rita would like to stay she wants to spend time travelling and visiting family.  We are not saying goodbye to Rita forever as she will remain on our bank staff list. 


What does bank staff mean? – We have a pool of staff we call upon to cover staff holidays or sickness, they are available at short notice and know the routine of the nursery and the children.  Jan, Carys and Jemma are established bank staff at Little Stars, Rita and a new lady called Upkar will add to this important part of our team.


Find attached to this newsletter a form for you to update your personal details.





Since the last newsletter was published we have had lots of exciting things going on.


We had a visit from the local community police officers, the children enjoyed trying on the police hats and making their own police badges.


We had our first ever professional photography session which was very successful.


We have welcomed to the team Kulwinder who is based in the over 2’s area.


The end of August is always a time for goodbyes and we have been saying goodbye to some of our 3 & 4 year olds who will be moving onto school.  


We also said goodbye to Chloe, Chloe has been at Little Stars since it first opened and is taking on a fresh challenge.





The Early Years Foundation Stage– 


Literacy Development














**Notices**





Signing your child in and out of the nursery is a legal requirement.


Please do not park on the drives, no excuses it is just not allowed.


Collection times are 1pm and 6pm, failure to collect your children on time will result in a late collection charge.



























































Literacy development is one of the specific areas of the EYFS.  It is split into 2 subheadings, Reading and Writing:


Reading – The starting point is children generally showing an interest in books and rhymes.  They may have favourite stories and join in with key phrases and anticipate what will happen next.  They begin to understand how to handle books carefully.  Looking at books helps children understand print ‘we read top to bottom, left to right’.  At Little Stars we have books available for children to look at as well as set story and rhyme times.


Writing - Early mark making is a sensory/physical experience for babies and toddlers, from these mark making activities they begin to give meanings to their marks.  They can continue a rhyming string and take identify the initial sound in words.  Eventually they will begin to write their name followed by familiar words.  At Little Stars we provide a wide range of resources to develop these skills – chalk, pencils, felt tips, crayons etc indoors and outdoors as focussed activities and available during free play.





Suggestions and Comments











Confirmation that we recently had a case of chicken pox caused some concern recently.


Chicken pox is a common childhood illness that most children catch.  Symptoms are red, itchy spots which turn into fluid filled blisters affecting each person differently, some children may have a few spots, some lots of spots.  To ease itching calamine lotion can be applied, paracetamol can be given if they suffer from a fever.  Children are contagious 2 days before spots come out and until the spots dry up, this is why children are excluded from the nursery until spots have scabbed over.


Medical treatment will only be required if the spots get infected or your child displays breathing difficulties. 


Serious problems can arise with newborns, pregnant women or those with a low immune system. 





Chicken Pox





Due to the nature of our work we hold personal information regarding your child and family, we need this information to enable us to care for your child effectively.


As we hold personal information we follow data protection rules.  All computers that hold personal information are password protected and are only accessed by the senior management team.  All written information held regarding your child/family is kept in locked cabinets.


We ask permission before displaying photographs of your child around the nursery or on the internet. 


If we have any concerns about a child’s development or well being we would initially discuss this with you however if we felt in the event of a serious safeguarding concern discussing the issue with the  parents/carers could put the child at risk we have a duty to protect the child and could therefore inform professionals without consent. 


We do not share information 


regarding families or their children with other parents, my staff are fully aware of their responsibilities regarding confidentiality and will decline sharing any information.  If you have any questions please do see me





Focus on policies - Confidentiality





Since the last newsletter we have given out a parents questionnaire in the hope we could gather some feedback on your thoughts and suggestions for the nursery.


We are very pleased and proud with such positive responses we received with all those who participated in the questionnaire feeling very happy.


Comments and suggestions were put forward and I would like to explain what we have done or plan to do:


We often get asked if we could provide daily records with the over 2’s. Due to the time these take to complete and the amount of children in the over 2’s area we feel the children benefit from the staff interacting with them and supporting them with a variety of activities.  From September in the main lobby area we will have a weekly display informing you of the activities planned for the week in each area, we will also continue to have the meal chart available and if you wish to know about your child’s toileting/nappy changes please ask one of the staff.


We have checked the accuracy of the times on the clocks in my office and the main reception to ensure the time of the sessions starting and finishing are correct.


We are currently reviewing our menu as from September our Autumn/Winter menu will be in place, as a result we are trialling new foods and these adjustments are displayed on the parents notice board.  In the rare event an adjustment is made to the planned meals the changes will be displayed beside the weekly menu..


We welcome parents to enter the baby room and pre-school however due to the hazard of the stairs we cannot allow parents to drop off and collect their children from the shining stars room (upstairs) at busy times of the day.


If you are ever interested in spending time at the nursery we have a parent helper rota, do see me.


Partnership with our parents is very important to us and we  would be very grateful of any input you may have.











